
From: Haltiwanger, Katherine
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov
CC: Thomas, KatherineKThomas@oepp.sc.gov

Date: 3/7/2013 9:43:05 AM
Subject: Fw: Letter from HHS Administration for Children and Families and DHS Federal 

Emergency Management Agency to Your Governor
Attachments: FINAL Signed ACF FEMA Child Care Letter to Governors.pdf

Can u forward to the appropriate directors?
 

From: Mason, James (HHS/IEA) [mailto:james.mason@hhs.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, March 07, 2013 09:40 AM

To: HHS IEA (OS/IEA) <HHSIEA@hhs.gov> 

Cc: Dioguardi, Paul (HHS/IEA) <Paul.Dioguardi@hhs.gov>; Barson, Emily (HHS/IEA) <Emily.Barson@hhs.gov>; Hunt, 
Gregorio (HHS/IEA) <Gregorio.Hunt@hhs.gov> 

Subject: Letter from HHS Administration for Children and Families and DHS Federal Emergency Management Agency to 
Your Governor 

 

Dear Colleague:
 
HHS Administration for Children and Families Acting Assistant Secretary George Sheldon and DHS Federal Emergency 
Management Agency Director Craig Fugate are sending the attached letter to your Governor regarding the 
importance of establishing a statewide disaster plan for child care and ensuring that child care providers are prepared 
for protecting children in cases of emergency.
 
Paul Dioguardi
Director of Intergovernmental Affairs
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
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